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Come to Faith, Honor God’s Word 

To be inspired and reconnected to God’s Word and God’s people, to 

share the message of the cross, and to bring God’s love and healing to 

people in need. 

At the very end of the eleventh chapter of the 
gospel of Matthew, we hear Jesus’ words to 
His followers: “Come to me all you who are 
weary and heavy burdened and I will give you 
rest. Take my yoke upon you and learn from 
me for I am gentle and humble in heart, and 
you will find rest for your souls. For my yoke 
is easy and my burden is light.” Jesus invited 
people to be a part of His life and He gave 
them a lot of love and encouragement. I 
believe that our church needs to emulate that 
same attitude to the world around us and the 
way that happens is for you, the people of the 
church, to be welcoming and inviting to the 
people in your life.  

Yet, just a few chapters later, in Matthew 
chapter sixteen, Jesus says something very 
different to His disciples, “If anyone would 
come after me, he must deny himself and 
take up his cross and follow me. For whoever 
wants to save his life will lose it, but whoever 
loses his life for me will find it.” Jesus 
challenged the people following Him, the 
people with close personal relationships to 
Him, in meaningful ways to live their lives in a 
radically new way when it came to their faith. I 
believe that our church also needs to emulate 
that kind of attitude to the world around us. 
And the way that happens is also for you, the 
people of the church, to hold one another 
accountable and challenge each other to live 
out your faith wherever you study, work, play 
and live.  

In Mike Breen’s book, Building a Discipling 
Culture, he maintains that churches often fall 
far short of God’s intention for us to be a 
place where people are empowered in their 
faith. Sometimes we lean far too much into 
just being a cozy place where sinners feel 
welcome but are never held accountable for 
their sinful behaviors or challenged to live a 
new life worthy of the gospel of Jesus Christ. 
Other times, churches focus only on what 
God demands of them and place expectations 
on their members that make it feel like God is 

a taskmaster with little love or compassion. In 
the worst cases, many churches are both 
boring (no challenge for people to change 
their lives) and apathetic (no desire to invite 
people into a relationship with God or anyone 
else). The sweet spot is for us to both be very 
invitational to people and also be willing to 
challenge them in their journey of faith. How 
might Emmanuel be this type of church? 

Lent is a great time to do some self-reflection. 
We are called by God to repent of our sins 
and seek to change our lives to look more like 
His—that is a great challenge! However, the 
story of Jesus’ passion, how He gave His life 
for sinners, is a wonderful reminder that He 
has compassion for the lost and the 
unrighteous. This can be both a comfort to us 
and to those we might come into contact with. 
How do you feel this balance in your own life 
or in your ministry here at Emmanuel? 

For example, are you only happy when you 
hear sermons about forgiveness but cringe 
when I talk about turning away from sin? 
When you help at GROW, are you only 
focused on getting the kids to sit still and 
learn their lesson or are you also paying 
attention to what is going on in their lives? 
When was the last time you called someone 
up from church and told them you have been 
missing them at worship services? When was 
the last time you invited a stranger to join us 
at worship services? We all tend to lean one 
way or another when it comes to challenge 
and comfort and yet they are both important 
aspects of our culture here at Emmanuel. Are 
you in a season where you need to hear 
comforting words from God or a challenge to 
action from the Holy Spirit?  

I hope that these questions will lead to more 
conversation about how we can become a 
discipling culture where we come to faith, 
invite others to faith, honor God’s Word and 
challenge others to do the same. Amen.  
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E .l .c .  council meeting minutes Announcement 

Due to the rescheduling of the February Council meeting and the need for an earlier March newsletter deadline, look for 
two months of minutes in the April newsletter. Thank you for understanding! 

It’s still winter and we’re just starting to climb out of the 
bitter cold of the Polar Vortex, so why am I even thinking 
about summer Bible camp?!  Because now is the time to 
get your children registered! 

The times I spent at Bible camp were the most influential 
times in my life AND in my faith development.  I wouldn’t be 
the person I am today without the influence of Bible camp. 
If you didn’t experience Bible camp as a child or teen, you 
may wonder how it can really be that important.  I mean, 
can’t children receive the same benefits in summer 
programs through Vacation Bible School.   

Here are five reasons why you should send your child to 
Bible camp this summer: 

1. Concentrated Time in God’s Creation 

Camps are intentional about spending most of the day 
outside, immersed in God’s creation. This is a time to 
escape the pressures of everyday life (and detox from 
screens) in an amazing environment! 

2. Concentrated Time in Spiritual Conversations 

During each day of Bible camp, your child is included in 
several times of intentional spiritual conversations: morning 
devotions, cabin devotions, and chapel time. As our culture 
moves farther away from the knowledge of God, these very 
visible times of faith applied to “all of life” becomes even 
more important. 

 3. New Friends and Role Models 

If recent times has taught us anything, it’s that relationships 
matter…and in-person relationships matter the most.  One 
week at Bible camp is like one year (or more) in “real” life.  
The intensive time together and the abundance of shared 
experiences grows relationships quickly.  

4. New Experiences 

Bible Camp is a great place to try new things.  Campers are 
in a new environment and with people they don’t know from 
“regular” life.  This gives them the freedom to “re-invent” 
themselves through new experiences. 

An introverted child will make many new friends.  A timid 
child may choose to try the high ropes course or go all in 
for water activities. A “non-athletic” child may excel at the 
crazy camp games.  All these new experiences will give 
your child a broader view of themselves and increase their 
confidence. 

5. Fosters Independence (In A Safe Environment) 

While cabin leaders are a very active and integral part of 
your child’s life at camp, there is still the independence 
gained from being away from home and parents for an 

extended time.  Children are able to make choices and try 
new things that they may not while a parent is around.  
They also experience the natural consequences of their 
actions (in a safe environment): lost water bottles, sand in 
the bed, poison ivy, a belly ache from too much candy, etc. 

This new independence and confidence often follow a child 
home from camp.  As a parent, be ready for this and 
embrace your child’s growth in these areas! 

Are you wanting your child to have a safe and meaningful 
camp experience? Riverside Lutheran Bible Camp and 
Ingham-Okoboji Lutheran Bible Camp are the places to 
look. Providing opportunities for campers & families of all 
ages right here in Iowa, these Christ centered camps will 
push your child’s faith to the next level! But, sign-up soon 
as spots are filling up fast! Emmanuel Lutheran Church has 
made a commitment to help kids afford camp and will pay 
half of the registration fee! See Pastor Broers or Denise 
Bridges for more information. We also have firsthand 
knowledge of these camps, give us a call today. 

http://www.riversidelbc.org 

http://www.okoboji.org 

 

By Denise Bridges, Youth Minister 

5 Reasons to Send Your Child to Bible Camp 

Fund Balance Report 

As of January 31, 2023 

General Fund $85,449.00 

    

Children's Ministry  

 Grow ($595.08) 

 Sponsor A Sheep $0.00 

 Other ($98.23) 

  Total ($693.31) 

    

Vision Fund  

 Undesignated $21,597.21 

 Designated Mission $0.00 

 Designated Building $4,466.91 

  Total $26,064.12 

    

  TOTAL $110,819.81 
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 The Easter Lily 

This flower represents purity, hope and new life – the very spiritual 

essence of Easter.   

Lilies will be put around the Altar at Easter again this year. Would 

you consider providing one for us? 

The Altar Guild will be purchasing all lilies this year.  If you would like to provide one for 

Easter, please fill out the form below, put it in an envelope with your payment of $12 for each 

plant you would like, label it “Easter Lily” and put it in Iris Westphal’s mailbox at the back of the 

church.  In order to have your memorial in the church bulletin, please have orders and 

information to us by Sunday, March 26.  

  Checks should be made out to Emmanuel Altar Guild.  If you have any questions, please 

contact Iris Westphal at 641-221-0651. Thank you!  

 

 

Name____________________________________ 

 

I would like the Altar Guild to purchase _______ Easter Lily(ies) for me. 

 

In Memory of: _______________________________________________ 

   _______________________________________________ 

   _______________________________________________ 

  

Do you want to take your lily home after Easter? _______ 

Prayer REQUESTS 

PRAYER REQUESTS HEALING AND HEALTH 
CONCERNS… 

Teresa and Steve Schilmoeller (Bernie’s daughter and son-
in-law), Dorene Feick, Chelsea Payne, Kelly Sickles, Dale 
Sickles, Vicki Brown, Janet Stanturf (Cris Queck’s mother), 
Jaya Fever, Kurt Boehm, Myron Neal (Kellie Mangels’ 
father), Amanda Symns, Carole Weinheimer, Karen Weber 
(Vicki Brown’s sister) 

 

Greenfield Rehab Center Residents – Ralph Lane, 
LaVerne Estell, Frances Gross, Norma Finck, Harold 
Nelson, Irma Jacobson, Helen Herr, Charlene Baudler 

Assisted Living Residents – Larry 
Hohertz, Pat Nelson, Deloris Plymesser, 
Margaret Marckmann 

 

Remember Our Service Men and Women 
Serving at Home and Abroad – Special prayers for Lucas 
Queck, Austin Brown (grandson of Stan Brown), Curtis 
Darr, Colton Hernandez (great-grandson of Phyllis Hanke) 
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Announcements All information needs to be in the    
office by 8:00 a.m. on Thursday 

mornings for the bulletins.   

ELC WOMEN 

March 1, 2023 at 1:30 p.m. 

 

Hymn/Devotions/Meditation: Esther Circle 

Bible Study:  Pastor 

Business Meeting: Esther Circle 

Birthdays 

Lord’s Prayer 

Table Prayer 

Kitchen Committee: Naomi Circle 

Spring Forward Sunday, March 12 

Move your clocks forward 1 hour before you go to bed on 
the 11th so you’re set for the day March 12th! 

First Communion Classes Start February 26 

First communion classes will be starting February 26 
between services for all youth 5

th
 grade and older who are 

interested. Let Pastor Broers know. First Communion will 
be held on Palm Sunday, April 2. 

Wednesdays  

March 1—March 29 at 7:30 p.m. 

 

Palm Sunday  

April 2, 8:30 and 10:30 a.m. 

Maundy Thursday Service 

April 6 at 7:30 p.m. 

Good Friday Service 

April 7 at 7:30 p.m. 

Welcome, Zander Symns Brooks! 

Please welcome Zander Symns Brooks to the world. He 
was born to Hardie and Amanda Symns on January 29th 
at 10:19 p.m. weighing 7lbs 3 oz.  

Grief Share Meetings Begin April 16 

We have been leading Grief Share Support Groups in this 
community for the past several years and are preparing to 
begin another series. This is a comfort and support group 
to help people who are grieving the loss of a loved one. 
This series will begin Sunday, April 16, at 4:00 p.m. in the 
Parish Hall. There is no cost to attend this program. It is 
sponsored  by a memorial to Emmanuel Lutheran Church 
in Fontanelle. It is Christian in nature, but is 
nondenominational. We sponsor this support group 
because we know that the loss of a loved one can be 
devastating. We understand that even if you are a mature 
Christian with a solid faith, you need ongoing comfort and 
encouragement during the grieving period. This program is 
structured as a weekly group that combines video teaching 
and small group discussion. If you question whether these 
sessions would be useful to you, you are welcome to attend 
the first session and see if the information would benefit 
you. You aren’t obligated to anything whatsoever—we just 
wish for you to receive the help you need to deal with your 
grief. Anyone is welcome to attend this program, so if you 
know of someone who would benefit from a program like 
this, please let them know about it or tell us about them. 
Contacts: 

Ed Christensen—515-491-7108 

Jane Langguth—641-745-2212 

Becky Stuva—641-745-5022  
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It’s the season of love and yet, our world for our kids is full 
of everything and not just good at the moment. Considering 
all the conflict everywhere we look, you might be wondering 
how we can make a difference. We can start by adopting 
these simple habits: Be an encourager, focus on the bright 
side of things and speak God’s truth. 

This is exactly what happens here at church every 
Wednesday night as the G.R.O.W. kids come running into 
our doors. It is such a gift to be able to witness 
relationships being built among the kids and the adults at 
the church. My favorite part of the night is that we get to 
share the love of Christ with each and every person there. 
It is honestly one of my most favorite things to do in all the 
world! Without this church and each one of you we would 
not be able to do this, thank you. 

This past month, we learned and watched from Jesus how 
to help and be a part of people's lives. From the stories of 
the healing of the 10 lepers and remembering to be 
thankful, the story of Zacchaeus and our Lord going to HIS 
house and the Women at the well and that everyone 
matters, it was a busy month of learning. 

Our Month Theme Verse is from Matthew 21:22 “And 
whatever you ask in prayer, you will receive, if you 
have faith.” It is our prayer that through working as a 
family to memorize these verses for a whole month, the 
kids might have these verses to rely on when facing day-to-
day problems and to refer to in how to treat one another. 

Lent begins with Ash Wednesday and this year that fell  on 
February 22nd. Please remember that during Lent (Feb. 
22-April 5), our G.R.O.W. schedule changes so that we 
dismiss at 7:15 p.m. This enables our G.R.O.W. kids, their 
families, and our G.R.O.W. volunteers the opportunity to 
gather together for Lenten worship at 7:30 p.m. If you are 
not planning to stay for worship, please make sure you are 
on time to pick-up your children. 

Lastly, just a reminder – if school is canceled due to 
bad weather, G.R.O.W. will also be canceled. We will 
post the news on our Facebook page, so make sure 
and like us on Facebook. 

G.R.O.W. is on Wednesdays from 6:00-7:30 p.m. Please 
invite your children, grandchildren and neighbors to come 
learn, sing, eat and have lots of fun while growing in their 
faith lives! Please continue to keep the G.R.O.W. children 
and volunteers in your prayers as our year continues. We 
want to see seeds planted, lives changed, and God shining 
through all of us. Thanks! 

Youth Ministry Update—March  
It’s exciting to start with a praise, our numbers even with 
the winter weather continue to increase and in February we 
are averaging 40+ kids each week at G.R.O.W. We 
continue to learn stories from the New Testament. Coming 
back from a few weeks off, we have been busy learning 
about the many ways that Jesus taught us to care and love 
one another. My favorite story about Zacchaeus shows us 
that ALL of us are included in Jesus' love. As I write this, 
we are in a Winter Storm Watch, so I am praying we will 
have our special Kids Fun Night this week with a theme 
of….Snow! 

Our K.F.C. (High School Kids for Christ) group enjoyed a 
game night in January with many different games, Sardines 
(hide and seek), and of course food. In February, 7 kids 
along with Denise and Brittany headed to the Winter Jam 
Concert in Des Moines. To see thousands of young adults 
worshiping God left me speechless and full of awe in 
God’s everlasting love.  

The kids also hosted a Valentine Breakfast on February 
12. Many biscuits with gravy were consumed and with an 
offering of over $400, they will be able to use some for 
camp but also to support their project of supplying foster 
kids with blankets, diaper bags and stuffed animals. Items 

like this help provide comfort and show love during a 
difficult time. 

With the scheduling of our VBS program for June 19-22, 
the time is approaching to start our plans. We will have the 
Riverside Counselors assisting us again this year.  All 
members of the church are invited to a Children’s Ministry 
Meeting on Sunday, March 19 at 4:30 in the parish hall.  

Feel free to stop by and see me with any suggestions or 
feedback on our youth programs. Stay warm and just think 
soon it will be summer and time for Vacation Bible School 
and Summer Camp!   

~Denise Bridges 

G.R.O.W. students thank Pastor Broers for his work at church. 
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March GROW SCHEDULE 

  Mar.1 Mar. 8 Mar. 15  Mar. 22 Mar. 29 5-Apr 

PreK Teach: Gini Herr Gini Herr Gini Herr   Gini Herr Gini Herr 

PreK Help: Kathy Edwards Alyse Dreher  
Alyse Dreher  

Kathy Edwards 

Spring 
Break 

Alyse Dreher Alyse Dreher 

K Teach: Terrin Gettler Terrin Gettler Terrin Gettler   Terrin Gettler Terrin Gettler 

K Help: Kylie Nelson Kylie Nelson Kylie Nelson Enjoy a week off! Kylie Nelson Kylie Nelson 

1-2 Teach: Kim Nelson Kim Nelson Kim Nelson   Kim Nelson Kim Nelson 

1-2 Help: Raedeen Bigelow Malachi Broers Raedeen Bigelow   Sam Gettler Raedeen Bigelow 

3-4 Teach: Kendalyn Huff Kendalyn Huff Kendalyn Huff   Kendalyn Huff Kendalyn Huff 

3-4 Help: Jeremy Rohner 
Jorand Feazell      

J. Rohner 
Jeremy Rohner   Jeremy Rohner Jeremy Rohner 

3-4 Parent Helpers 
Kristy Broers  
Mandy Berg 

Kristy Broers  
Mandy Berg 

Kristy Broers  
Mandy Berg 

  
Kristy Broers  
Mandy Berg 

Kristy Broers  
Mandy Berg 

5-6 Teach: Brenda Plymesser Brenda Plymesser Brenda Plymesser   Brenda Plymesser Brenda Plymesser 

5-6 Help: Malachi Broers Iris Westphal  Malachi Broers   Lisa Anderson Malachi Broers 

Technology: Lent Lent Lent   Lent Lent 

PreK/K Activity: Judy Nelson Judy Nelson Judy Nelson   Judy Nelson Judy Nelson 

1-4 Activity: Denise Bridges Denise Bridges Denise Bridges   Denise Bridges Denise Bridges 

5-6 Activity: Brenda Plymesser Brenda Plymesser Brenda Plymesser   Brenda Plymesser Brenda Plymesser 

Food: 
Rachel Circle and 
others to serve 

Ruth Circle and 
others to serve 

Dorcas Circle  and 
others to serve 

  
Esther Circle and 
others to serve 

Naomi Circle and 
others to serve 

Lesson Theme: Jesus Feeds 5,000 Lazarus 
Many Members, 

One Body 
  The Holy Spirit 

The Day Jesus 
Died 

Bible Verses: John 6:1-14 
John     

11:1-45 
1 Cornth. 
12:12-31 

  Acts 2:1-21 Mark 15 

Extra Help     
  

      

Extra Help 
Ben Hoover    

Jacob Fry 
Ben Hoover    

Jacob Fry 
Ben Hoover    

Jacob Fry 
  

Ben Hoover    
Jacob Fry 

Ben Hoover    
Jacob Fry 

Confirmation Help Brittany Bridges Brittany Bridges Brittany Bridges   Brittany Bridges Brittany Bridges 
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MARCH Worship responsibilities 

  March 5, 2023 March 12, 2023 March 19, 2023 March 26, 2023 

Worship Leader Brian F. Ann R. Dave H. Rick J. 

Keyboard Kellie M. Kellie M. Kellie M. Kellie M. 

Drums Dan D. Malachi B. Dan D. Malachi B. 

Rhythm Guitar Pastor Pastor Pastor Pastor 

Male Vocalists All All All All 

Female Vocalists All All All All 

Acolyte Orianna B. Derek R. Josh N. Ally P. 

Greeters/Treats 
Gabe B.,                

Al & Judy A. 
Dax C., Jane L., 

Kathy G. 
Allie C., Nellie G., 

Jeanne J. 
Jack B.,  Sam & 

Brian G. 

Hospitality Host/Hostess Bob & Barb Q. Craig & Brenda P. 
Kurt & Rhonda 

Boehm Ann & Jeremy R. 

1st Reading Gabe B. Derek R. Destiny F. Ally P. 

2nd Reading Jack B. Ally P. Allie C. Kadisha S. 

Gospel Reading Alyse D. Brenda P. Rhonda B. Jeremy R. 

Confession/Forgiveness Pastor Pastor Pastor Pastor 

Prayers Brian F. Ann R. Dave H. Rick J. 

Communion Helpers 
Carmen H., Lori F., 

Slade G.   
Jorand F., Levi G., 

Darla B.   

Count Offering (*Council 
Member) Council Member Council Member Council Member Council Member 

Sound Rollie P. John B. John B. Jayden R. 

Cameras John B. Micah B. Kelly H. Micah B. 

Pro Presenter Tammy J. George F. Kylie N. Tammy J. 

          

Organist Kathy T. Kathy T. Karen S. Karen S. 

Greeters/Ushers Paul & Rae B. Darry & Roleen C. Pat & Iris W. Matt & Heidi R. 

Acolyte Malachi B. Micah B. Malachi B. Taylor R. 

1st Reading Paul B. Amy H. Rollie P. Taylor R. 

Psalm Reading Paul B. Amy H. Rollie P. Taylor R. 

2nd Reading Kristy B. Malachi B. Iris W. Tucker R. 

Communion Helpers Paul B., Roleen C.   Iris W., Rollie P.   

Offering  Council Member Council Member Council Member Council Member 

Sound/Cameras Rollie P. Ben H. Micah B. Micah B. 

Pro-Presenter Tom T. Nate H. George F. George F. 
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sbroers001@luthersem.edu        

641-745-7648 

elcsecretary1@gmail.com 

641-745-2415 

       

MARCH 2023 
Emmanuel Lutheran Church 
PO Box 217 – 424 Scott Street 
Fontanelle, IA 50846 
641-745-2415    Parsonage 641-745-4040 
  

  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat. 

     1 2 3 4 

      7:00a Men’s Bible Study 
1:30p ELC Women 
6:00p-7:15p GROW 
6:00p-8:00p Confirmation 
7:30p Lent Service 
8:00p HS Bible Study 

9:00a Prayer 
Group 
  

  
  

  

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

7:30a Praise Team Warm-Up 
8:30a Contemporary Worship 
9:30a Hospitality (Kitch/Hall) 
9:30a First Communion 
Class 
10:30a Traditional Worship 
6:30p Praise Team Practice 
  

10:00a FB 
Bible Study 
5:00p Council 
Agenda Due 
6:30p Young 
Women’s 
Group 
  
Secretary’s 
Office Closed 

10:00a      
Contemporary 
Worship    
Planning 

7:00a Men’s Bible Study 
6:00p-7:15p GROW 
6:00p-8:00p Confirmation 
7:30p Lent Service 
8:00p HS Bible Study 

9:00a Prayer 
Group 
  

    

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

7:30a Praise Team Warm-Up 
8:30a Contemporary Worship 
9:30a Hospitality (Kitch/Hall) 
9:30a First Communion 
Class 
10:30a Traditional Worship 
5:00p Council Meeting 
6:30p Praise Team Practice 

10:00a FB 
Bible Study 

  7:00a Men’s Bible Study 
6:00p-7:15p GROW 
6:00p-8:00p Confirmation 
7:30p Lent Service 
8:00p HS Bible Study 
  

9:00a Prayer 
Group 
10:00a     
Traditional 
Worship   
Planning 
  

    

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

7:30a Praise Team Warm-Up 
8:30a Contemporary Worship 
9:30a Hospitality (Kitch/Hall) 
9:30a First Communion 
Class 
10:30a Traditional Worship 
4:30p Children’s Ministry Mtg 
6:00-10:00p K.F.C. HS Vibe 
Night (Parish Hall/Kitchen) 
6:30p Praise Team Practice 
  

10:00a FB 
Bible Study 

  7:00a Men’s Bible Study 
5:00p April Newsletter 
Deadline 
  

 

9:00a Prayer 
Group 
12:45p Sec. 
Office Closes 
Early 
  
  

  

    

                 26 27 28 29 30 31 April 1 

7:30a Praise Team Warm-Up 
8:30a Contemporary Worship 
9:30a Hospitality (Kitch/Hall) 
9:30a First Communion 
Class 
10:30a Traditional Worship 
5:30p 4-H Mtg (basement) 
6:30p Praise Team Practice 
  

10:00a FB 
Bible Study 

  7:00a Men’s Bible Study 
6:00p-7:15p GROW 
6:00p-8:00p Confirmation 
7:30p Lent Service 
8:00p HS Bible Study 

9:00a Prayer 
Group 
  

    

mailto:sbroers001@luthersem.edu
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March Celebrations 

Anniversaries  B irthdays 

Confirmations 

Baptisms 

3/1 Brian Feick 
3/2 Ronda Engles, Jill Ellsworth 
3/3 Wanda Johnson, Abby Fritz, Clara Berg 
3/4 Shane Wambold 
3/6 Sara Garside 
3/7 Charity Clarke, Molly Dabb 
3/8 Addie Antisdel, Josh Baudler 
3/9 Neil Ernst, Matt Gross, Dylan Cameron, Makinley 

Edwards, Sarah Gross 
3/10 Nancy Pettit  
3/11 Roger Crawford, Paul Queck 
3/12 Paul Feick, Brenda Plymesser,  

Tedd Christensen, Laura Feick 
3/13 Marilyn Baudler, 

Richard Feick, Roger Jensen 
3/14 Nicholas Ernst, Clint Garside, Iris Westphal 
3/15 David Chiles, Nikki Faux, Danielle Steele 
3/16 Caleb Christensen, Laura Welsch 
3/17 Pat Baudler, Lori Miller, Mike Sorensen,  

Stan Brown, Jason Feick 
3/18 Theresa Hohertz, Baylie Lund 
3/19 Lucas Queck, Cindy Lundy, Joyce Nelson 
3/20 Helen Erbes, Micah Broers, Alexis Dreher 
3/21 Sydney Scar 
3/23 Jeremiah Martin, Colby Yates 
3/24 Michelle Swanson, Ann Rohner, Karina Wentworth, 

Emberlyn Sickles 
3/25      Addison Herr  
3/26 Ace Pickrell 
3/28 Kate Redding, Aiden Anderson 
3/29 Sherry Arntzen, Sam Schwartz 
3/31 Bart Mostaert 

3/3 Annie Herr 
3/4 Alison Mostaert 
3/5 Levi Johnson 
3/7 Eric Erbes, Matt Raasch 
3/9 Levi Gettler, Slade Gettler  
3/10 Elizabeth Lundy, Olivia Laughery,  
 Myrna Erb-Gundel 
3/11 Abygail Gross, Jayden Rohner, Elyjah 
 Rohner 
3/13 Olivia Funke, Brian Feick 
3/15 Lauren Bricker 
3/17 Marie Warner, Adam Queck, Kaleb  
 Beaman 
3/18 Lane Schwartz 
3/19 Kaden Herr, Jennifer Lundy, Amelia Novak 
3/21 Rebecca Gross, Joseph Herr 
3/22 Steve McKibban 
3/25 Stacey Howard 
3/26 Aaron Baudler 
3/27 Colby Yates 
3/29 Charlene Baudler 
3/31 James Dreher 3/16 Mikel Feick, Jeff Thompson, Kyle Thompson 

3/19 Kirk Bigelow 
3/20 Rachel Hall, Elizabeth Lundy, Kenneth Huff,  
 Brett Thompson, Tracy Fuller 
3/22 Eric Gross, Galen Herr, Barb McKibban, Brenda  
 Plymesser, Mick Baudler 
3/26 Vicki Brown 
3/29 Roleen Chiles 
3/30 Richard Feick 

3/4 Kurt & Rhonda Boehm 
3/9 Reggie & Virgene Martin 
3/10 Bruce & Sherry Herr 
3/16 Jason & Jennie Anderson 
 Marty & Kim Daino 
3/24  Tom & Sarah Paris 
3/27 Greg & Darla Ernst 
3/31 Andrew & Hillary Boden 

Are we missing information or have your family’s information incorrectly listed? Please let the office know so we can update the 
newsletter records. Thank you! 
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Come and Worship With Us  

 

Sunday Contemporary Service—8:30 a.m. 

Sunday Traditional Service—10:30 a.m.  

 
Lent  Services —  Wednesdays —  7 :30 p.m.  
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Come to Faith, Honor God’s Word 

http://www.fontanellelutheran.org 


